
Extension of Time for the Anti-Dumping Review Panel to complete Review No. 133:    

A4 Copy Paper exported from the People’s Republic of China 

On 28 April 2021, the Anti-Dumping Review Panel (Review Panel) published, under 

subsection 269ZZI of the Customs Act 1901 (the Act), a notice of its intention to conduct a 

review of the decision of the then Minister for Industry, Science and Technology (the 

Minister) made under subsection 269ZDBH(1) of the Act in respect of the dumping duty 

notice and countervailing duty notice applying to A4 Copy Paper exported from the People’s 

Republic of China (the Reviewable Decision).  

Unless the Review Panel requires a reinvestigation, subsection 269ZZK(3) of the Act 

provides that the Review Panel must provide its report to the Minister within 60 days after the 

public notification of the review under section 269ZZI, or such longer period allowed by the 

Minister in writing because of special circumstances.  

Pursuant to subsection 269ZZK(3)(b)(i) of the Act, the Minister allowed a longer period for 

the Review Panel to provide its report to the Minister because of special circumstances. The 

Review Panel’s recommendation was due to the Minister by 14 July 2021. 

Persons wishing to make further inquiries about this review should contact the Review Panel 

Secretariat either via telephone on (02) 6276 1781 or via email at ADRP@industry.gov.au.  
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